











DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
LOS ANGELES DISTRICT, CORPS OF ENGINEERS
ARIZONA-NEVADA AREA OFFICE
3636 NORTH CENTRAL AVENUE, SUITE 900
PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85012

October 15, 2009

REPLY TO
ATTENTION OF:

Office of the Chief
Regulatory Division

Maricopa County Department of Transportation
c/o Lou Maslyk

URS Corporation

7720 North 16" Street, Suite 100

Phoenix, Arizona 85020

File Number: SPL-2008-00925-SDM
Dear Mr. Maslyk:

Reference is made to the September 29, 2009 request on behalf of the Maricopa County Department
of Transportation for a Department of Army review of an Environmental Assessment for the proposed
Northern Parkway (Section 36 of T3N, R2W; Section 31-36 of T3N, R1W; and Section 31-36 of T3N,
RI1E), Maricopa County, Arizona.

The Corps of Engineers regulates the discharge of dredged and/or fill material into waters of the
U.S. including wetlands under Section 404 of the Clean Water Act. Examples of activities requiring a
permit include but are not limited to placing bank protection, temporary or permanent stockpiling,
grading including vegetative clearing operations, road or pad fills, any other activity that involves the
filling of low areas or leveling of the land, and discharging dredged or fill material into waters of the U.S.
as part of any other activity or any work at all which results in a change to the existing elevation of a
water of the U.S.

The proposed activity may require a permit under Section 404; however, there was not enough
information for us to make this determination. Please provide more detailed information at your earliest
convenience so we may make a determination. Please reference File Number SPL-2008-00925-SDM.

The receipt of your letter is appreciated. If you have questions, please contact William Miller at
(602) 640-5385 ext 221.

Sincerely,
/9 %/Qé’lzmﬁ,
Sallie McGuire

Chief, Arizona Branch
Regulatory Division

Enclosure





